
Management Committee of the King George V Playing Field, Hunton 
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 21 April 2010 at 8 pm  

At the Hunton Village Club, West Street 
Charity number 1084141 

 

Present:-  Chairman: Mr Keith Eatwell   Hunton Parish Council 
Mr Roger Sawtell  Hunton Parish Council 
Mr John Bates  Hunton Football Club 
Mr Mike Nichols  Hunton Bowls Club 
Mr Danny Peacock  Hunton Football Club 
Mr Simon Taylor  Hunton Cricket Club 

    Mr David Swan  Co-opted Member 
          
Secretary:   Mrs Margaret Carpenter Hunton Bowls Club 
 
1.  Welcome  

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting. 
 
2. Apologies had been received from Alan Bishop 
 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting  
These were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting of 17 February 2010.  Copies had 
been distributed to all Trustees, Parish Councillors and local press representatives and were 
as usual available on request.  

3. Matters Arising   
The following, which took in several later items on the agenda, were discussed:- 
Boundaries 
A quote in the sum of circa £800 less VAT had been received from Chris Acaster.  This 
included the trimming of the mixed boundary hedge running along the left hand side of the 
Field from the road to Savage’s boundary, and the trimming of the beech hedge in front of 
the Village Hall.  The Secretary was instructed to agree this figure and to put the work in 
hand.  To be completed as soon as possible. 
 
Facilities for children and young people & Play & Sports Equipment  
This is ongoing. 
 
Footpath from Bensted Close to the Hall 
Written confirmation had been received from Mr Gilbert confirming agreement to a 
permissive footpath and it was hoped that following discussions with the KCC some progress 
would be made shortly.   DP raised the question of whether the proposed construction of the 
footpath would make it accessible for disabled persons in motorised chairs, and also for 
prams.  It was generally felt that this would be the case, but that the matter should be given 
further consideration.  
Health & Safety  
There was no current Play Area Inspection Report to consider at this time.  The surface the 
multi ply still required attention. The Safety netting along the Bowls Club boundary had been 
repaired.  



Other Parish Matters  
The Chairman had received an invitation from the Chair of the Hunton Parish Plan Steering 
Committee to attend a meeting to give the input of the Sports Clubs to the Steering 
Committee.  Simon Taylor agreed to attend the meeting on behalf of the Committee and the 
Secretary was requested to collate the individual views of each Club.   
 
Date of next Meetings – 
 
Wednesday 30 June 2010 
7.30 pm Meet at the Field for a walk round prior to the AGM 
8.00 pm AGM – Hunton Village Hall followed by the Committee Meeting 
 
There being no further matters the formal part of the meeting ended at 8.45pm.  
 
 


